
International Harvester Collectors

www.harvesterheritage.org

Meal starting at 11:00 am
Meeting to follow
American Legion

112 N. Elm Street, Avoca, IA
Cost of Meal: $12 for Adults

$6 for kids ages 6 to 12
Free for kids 5 and under

Call Brian Holdeman for Reservations
515-991-1377

ffemt2716@yahoo.com

Then everyone is welcome to tour
Farmall-Land USA

2101 N. Lavista Heights Road, Avoca, IA
Cost $5 per person

● January 2018 - IH Chapter 5 Winter
Meeting - Toledo, IA

● March 8-10th, 2018 - Winter Convention in
Branson, MO

● June 13-16, 2018 - Red Power Roundup in
Montgomery, AL

● September 14-16, 2018 - Chapter 5 State
Show - Forest City, IA

● November 3 & 4, 2018 - National Auction
will be in Wahoo, NE sponsored by
Chapter 12 of Nebraska

November 2017
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First off I want to thank everyone that
attended the show and meeting in Charles
City. There was 108 total in attendance for the
meal and meeting.
The next meeting will be in Avoca on
November 18th at 11:00. I would like to
remind everyone with kids that 5 and under
are free and 6-12 are half price for the meal.
Meal is $12.00 for adults. After the meeting
everyone is invited to visit Farmall-Land
museum. Normal admission is $10 but for the
club that day it will be $5 per person. Hope to
see a good group out there. Email me at
ffemt2716@yahoo.com or call me to make
reservation before November 10th.
I would also like to remind all members of the
up coming winter meeting in Branson, MO. It
looks like that will be a good show to go to.
Check out the website for more details.
As harvest is in full swing. I hope for a good
and safe harvest for everybody.
If anyone left there coat in Manning after the
meeting I have it. Contact me so I can get it
returned.

Brian Holdeman
President

Welcome Everyone!

Vestibulum

We currently have 654 members.
We have 27 new members since our last
newsletter. Welcome to all of you.
If I can help in any way with your
membership questions please call or email
me. Please let me know if you have an
address or email change. We would like to
have an email address for you if you have
one. This is the way that we get
information to you if we need to between
mailings.
Karen Reiter       Phone: 319-268-0310
Membership Chairperson
5402 Norse Dr.
Cedar Falls, IA 50613
E-mail: reiterk@cfu.net

Contact Ralph Oliver

602 Park Street

Cambridge, IA 50046-1000

Phone: 515-220-4403

I would like to say Thank you to all of the
Wonderful help at Red Power Roundup Chapter
table!
Sharon Jolly, Pat Anderlik, Cindy Richardson, Janet
Mason, Nancy Macomber, Nancy Coughenour,
Diane Cloud, Betty Elmore, Amy Wade and my
children and grandchildren (JR, Renee, Carrie Jo,
Katie, J.J. Austin) without all of you we could not
have pulled it off. I hope I did not leave anyone off
my list but I thank all of you from the bottom of my
heart.  Bobbie Hammer

 Licensed International Harvester &
Farmall Scrapbook Papers! Contact:
Pam Olson - Iowa Subtle Imagery

www.iowasubtleimagery.com
Phone: 641-390-0349

Email: iowasubtleimagery@gmail.com

mailto:reiterk@cfu.ne
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● Call to Order- 7:20 pm President Brian
Holdeman called the Chapter 5 General meeting
to order. Directors present were Arland Jolly,
Craig Wessels, Aaron Wade, Calvin Mennenga,
Wayne Schoel, Gene Putz, Rod Richardson, Paul
Schaffer and Treasurer Ray Cook.

● Secretary’s Report – Craig Wessels read the
minutes from the April 1, 2017 meeting. Motion
to approve the minutes by Bob Gihring 2nd by
Jeff Eldridge. Motion Carried.

● Treasurer’s Report – Ray Cook- As of Aug, 2017
there was a beginning balance of $133,119.55,
income of $13,600.00, expenses were $8,402.68
for an ending balance of $138,316.87. There is
still some income and expenses to come yet
from the RPRU. Ray gave a report of the income,
expenses and profits from the RPRU so far. He
told us that he needs to give the IRS a plan on
what we plan to do with the profits from the
show so we can maintain our 501c3 status.
Motion to accept the report by Marlene
Leinenweaver. 2nd by Joe Neville. Motion
Carried.

● Newsletter and web site Report –Pam Olson-
The deadline for the next newsletter will be
Oct 15. If you have any ads or articles for the
web site or the newsletter please get them to
me so I can post them.

● National Board- Joe Neville- The National
board wants to thank Iowa for a great RPRU.
Despite a few problems everything went off
great. One of the main things we are working
on now is trying to make it easier for the next
group to do a RPRU show. In the next issue of
Harvester Highlights we will have ballots for
new board members, don’t forget to vote.

Minutes of Last Meeting

● Merchandise Report- Bobbie Hammer- I would like
to thank everyone who helped at the merchandise
table at the RPRU. At our spring meeting we sold
$568. At RPRU we sold $15,877.

● Membership Report- Karen Reiter- We currently
have 633 active members. As of Aug 1 we have 54
members that have not renewed and are now
inactive. If your phone number or address has
changed please let me know.

● Scholarships – Bob Gihring- This year we had 5
memorial and 7 club scholarships to give out. Bob
listed off all the recipients names and towns where
they are from, 2 are here tonight, Madelynn Green
and Matthew Lolwing each thanked the club and told
us where they were going to college.

● 25th Anniversary- Denny Hammer- Denny read a few
of the minutes and notes from the founding meetings.
They listed all the challenges and problems with
starting the club. They also listed all the original board
members and advisers. Marlene Leinenweaver and
Tom Johnson both stood up and told us some of
there memories of starting the club and thanked
everyone for continuing all their hard work. We had
an anniversary party yesterday at the show grounds
where we had a big sheet cake and lemonade for
everyone.
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● 2017 RPRU- Brian and Denny- We want to
thank all the committee chairs for their
hard work as well as all the others that help
in any way. Without all your hard work we
would not have had a great show. We had
652 exhibitors. We had 2500 total exhibits
with over 1000 tractors. There was close
to 40,000 in total attendance with close to
10,000 in paid attendance. We had a profit
of over a $100,000. The Iowa State Fair
was very impressed with our show and
have already asked when we are coming
back.

● 4-H Grants- Ray Cook- At our last meeting
we thought we were not going to have
enough time to get a program together for
this year. After our April meeting a lot
changed and we decided to go ahead with
a program. We need to make a few
changes for next year but this year turned
out great, far better than the FFA program
was. This year we gave out $6,055 to the
4-H kids from Iowa. Ray made a cardboard
display showing all the winners and
different categories, please take some time
to look at it.

● Raffle - Craig Wessels - At our spring
meeting we sold $300. Our next place we
sold tickets was RPRU there we sold
$4,000. In August we went to a Half
Century of progress, a tractor show in
Rantuol, Illinois, and sold $1500. So far
here this weekend we sold $500. We are
planning on taking it to the national toy
show in Dyersville and selling some tickets.

● Fall Meeting- Our fall meeting will be in
Avoca at Farmall Land Museum. The meal
will be at 11:00 with meeting to follow.
More information to come in our next
newsletter.

● Director Search- Brian and Craig terms are
up and cannot run again. Paul who filled
Lynn’s position, can run again. We have a
few candidates lined up but could use
some more.

● Adjourn- Motion by Jim Wilson 2nd

Claude Reeves

Time 9:08pm
Craig Wessels Secretary

International Harvester Collectors Club
Iowa Chapter 5

Minutes (con’t)

Manufactured water jug fender bracket. $50 each
plus $5 shipping.
Bill Anderson
1158 O Ave., Traer, IA 50675
Phone: 319-478-8228   Email: ihc1939@yahoo.com

FOR SALE:

For IH Chapter 5 Club Merchandise,
contact Bobbie Hammer at - 641-792-0116
or email: dbhammer@iowatelecom.net

Hello, I would like to Thank all who exhibited and who
were spectators at the 28th Red Power Roundup in
Des Moines, IA. Without all of you we would not of
had the show we did. Also, a Big Thank you to all who
helped at and before and after the Roundup.
I was informed that there were participants from at
least six different countries and numerous states.
I hope you have many fond memories of the 2017
Roundup as you look through the show book.
Denny Hammer (Co-Chair)

mailto:ihc1939@yahoo.com
mailto:dbhammer@iowatelecom.net
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Advertising & Scholarships

Vestibulum

NEWSLETTER:

I want to thank you for all of the
information sent in for this newsletter.
If anyone has any articles or photos for
the newsletter and website, please
send them to:
IH Collectors - Chapter #5
% Pam Olson
PO Box 191
Kensett, IA 50448
641-390-0349
Chapter5ihcc@yahoo.com or
Ihc_newsletter@yahoo.com

Auction Items:

Scholarship Winners

Scholarship Winners
● Even Mellot - Lienenweaver

● Kyle Dell - Schade

● Holden Caloud - Caloud

● Paige Overmohle - Heine

● Madelynn Green - Degener

● Rebecca Rimathe - Chapter 5

● Rebecca Strothman - Chapter 5

● Taylor Pruismann - Chapter 5

● Tanner Lee - Chapter 5

● Eric Schoel - Chapter 5

● Matthew Lolwing - Chapter 5

● Joshua Welton - Chapter 5

International Harvester Collectors -
Chapter 5 - Iowa gives a number of
scholarships every  year to graduates of
IHC Chapter 5 members. You can
view all guidelines on our website:
www.ihccia.net . Or you can contact
Bob Gihring at 319-350-5083 for more
information.

Meeting at our State

Show held in Charles City,

Iowa. Thank you to the

Cedar Valley Engine Club

FOR SALE:
Older IH and IHC memorabilia.
Specializing in wrenches and
toolboxes from the 1970’s.
Contact Bill Anderson
1158 O Ave.
Traer, IA 50675
Phone: 319-478-8228
Email: ihc1939@yahoo.com

www.ihccia.net


International Harvester Collectors

2017 State Show

Our State Show for 2017 was held
at the Cedar Valley Tractor Club
Grounds in Charles City, IA.
We would like to thank the club
and Steve Montag for a great show.
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2017 State Fair

4th Place $700
Cameron Updike

3rd Place $800
Tyce Hagenow

5th Place $600
Brayden Jordan

1st Place $1000
Cole White

2nd Place $900
Will Decker

6th Place $400
Caedon Harbison

7th Place $300
Jessica & Alex Cox

8th Place
Ryan Cook

IH Quilt $200
Ryan Doud

IH Barn Quilt $100
Grant Hunter

2 pc Barn Quilt $75
Reese Borman

Manure Spreader $500
Kaley Pettlon

IH Pedal Tractor $125
Katy Ward
560 Farmall Pedal Tractor $75
Benjamin Roberts

Tractor Parts Bench $35
Esben Miene

IH Tractor Photo $25
Lauren Harris

IH Pencil Drawing $10
Melanie Johnson

IH Parts Lamp $10
Jensen Orr



IHC Newsletter
% Pam Olson
PO Box 191
Kensett, IA 50448-0191

Iowa Chapter #5 Board of Directors......

President:
Brian Holdeman

2301 NW 2nd Street
Ankeny, IA 50023

515-991-1377
ffemt2716@yahoo.com

Vice President:
Wayne Schoel

1772 430th Ave.
Clinton, IA 52732

563-243-3942
waluschoel@yahoo.com

Secretary:
Craig Wessels

300 Alice Street
Aurora, IA 50607

563-920-4282
swessels2547@hotmail.com

Arland Jolly
1011 65th Ave.

Pleasantville, IA 50225
515-848-5484

jollyacres@iowatelecom.net

Treasurer:
(non voting advisor)

Ray Cook
3128 Highway J46
Seymour, IA 52590

641-895-1524
ihacres@gmail.com

Rod Richardson
1731 370th Street
Tama, IA 52339
641-481-3041

Paul Schaffer
1015 Lincoln Street
Waterloo, IA 50703

319-231-9767
pschaef53@q.com

Aaron Wade
745 310th Ave.

Grinnell, IA 50112
641-990-7338

nepoweshiek@yahoo.com

Gene Putz
23501 210th Ave.
Lacona, IA 50139

641-344-9692
fmllputz@gmail.com

Calvin Mennenga
16626 Yale Ave.

Clarksville, IA 50619
319-240-5510

clequip@butler-
bremer.com
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